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Date: Wednesday 1 September 2021
CHAIRS REPORT
Outdoor Learning services and centres continue to operate in challenging times.  For some the summer holiday period has been busier than ever with an increase in people holidaying at home and the short notice availability of summer funding from the Scottish Government.  The busyness has created its own challenges trying to operate within guidelines and without changing and shower facilities.  Residential centres remain in a challenging position.  Staffing and recruiting is a significant challenge.
SAPOE Work this quarter (a summary from updates I received and not an exhaustive list)
Executive Committee  continued to meet fortnightly until 15th June and then communicated as and when required over the summer period and reconvened on 17th August.
Letter to Clare Haughey  We wrote to the newly appointed minister for young people on 18th June.  We received best wishes and acknowledgement of the letter but she was not able to take up our invite to a SAPOE meeting. 

Option 3 Working Group  Gordon Smith attended the O3WG meeting on 30th June.  Update is included in minutes of todays meeting.

ENFOR  Willie White attended the meeting on 4th August including input in relation to the updated Outdoor Learning Directory which SAPOE helped to fund.
As Chair my main contacts and contributions have been;
15th June
SG Outdoor Learning Recovery Group
30th June
SAAF online meeting

20th July
Scottish Outdoor Consortium

27th July
SG Outdoor Learning Recovery Group

10th August
Scottish Outdoor Consortium

During the last meeting we had some good discussion around how Local Authorities are approaching their return to outdoor learning and residentials.  A summary of this has been included with todays meeting information.  This week you will have received a MS Forms questionnaire to support the SG Outdoor Learning Recovery Group request that we update this LA information following the visits guidance update on 19th August.
At the last meeting we also gathered information about what topics members felt would be important to include in future SAPOE meetings.  One of the responses was how best to spend available budget and discussion time for that has been included in todays meeting.

As the education and outdoor learning recovery and renewal process progresses we have dedicated time in this SAPOE meeting to consider what opportunities have been created and what role SAPOE can play.  To tackle these questions effectively I would encourage you to read the SAPOE position statement and feedback from the last meeting and come to the discussion time with a few ideas to share.

We look forward to seeing you on 1st September hopefully trying out our access to MS Teams.  You should have received a meeting invite either attached to the agenda or directly by email.
Ali Dreyer, Chair SAPOE

